
                                                            Park County Solid Waste Board Minutes 

                                                                                  May 19, 2016 

                                               Park County Courthouse – Commissioner’s Chambers 

                                                                                     1:00 P.M. 

Call to Order 

In attendance: Marty Malone, Parks Frady, Kerry Fee, Mike Fanning, Tom Burns, John Kaiser, Dick 

Juhnke, Emily Post, Jamie Denny 

Public Comment 

None. 

Minutes : Review of Minutes for April 21, 2016 Meeting 

Motion made by Dick Juhnke to approve minutes for April 21, 2016, second by Kerry Fee; no discussion; 

all in favor. Motion carries. 

Review/Decide on Landowner Refuse Assessment Requests 

None. 

Old Business – Updates 

   Discussion on Landfill Closure 

Parks Frady provided statements regarding start of construction but no hauling has yet begun. They’ll 

have a contractors’ progress meeting tomorrow. 

   Discussion on ‘Gardiner’, ‘Corwin’ and ‘Carbella’ Area Collection Sites 

Board provided comments regarding locks on gates and options for signage.  

   Discussion on ‘Forest Service’, ‘Fleshmen’ and ‘Nead’ Area Collection Sites 

No update, no issues. 

   Discussion on ‘Trail Creek’ Collection Site 

Comments provided about heavy use and discussion about locking gate. Parks stated they begin 

Saturday morning pickup run in a few weeks. 

   Discussion on ‘Chico’ Collection Site 



Board provided comments about volume and attendant at Chico site. Discussion about additional bin 

purchase. 

   Discussion/Decision on Recycling Contract – Subcommittee Update 

Discussion about cardboard recycling and recycling contract. Parks stated it would be an assessment 

increase of $3.75 per resident to continue cardboard recycling and sign cardboard collection contract 

with Full Circle. SWB Committee has requested cardboard collection weights. 

Committee agreed that they would like to see recycling work and will work towards this.  

Parks will contact Dave Leverett to arrange his attendance at next recycling subcommittee meeting.  

Discussion on County Solid Waste Contract w/ City of Livingston – Subcommittee Update 

Discussion followed, no update. 

Department Reports 

   Public Works Director Report 

Parks Frady provided comments regarding refuse budget. Stated they’ve seen a decrease in reserve.  

   Commissioner Report 

Commissioner Malone provided comments regarding landfill contractor and ongoing landfill testing 

required.  

New Business 

  Preliminary ’17 Solid Waste Budget 

Other Discussion Items 

None. 

Public Comment 

None. 

Discuss Next Meeting Agenda (6/16/2016) 

Adjourn 

Motion made by John Kaiser to adjourn, second by Mike Fanning; no discussion; all in favor. Motion 

carries. 

 



 


